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VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL 
 
Attn: Sandra Bordi, DNP, CRNA 
President of the California Association of Nurse Anesthesiology (CANA) 
c/o Monica Miller 
Sacramento Advisors, LLC 
mmiller@sacadv.com  
 
RE: Response to Petition (P-23-002) Requesting Rulemaking for Title 22 Medical 
Staffing Regulations 
 
Dear Sandra Bordi, 
 
Thank you for contacting the California Department of Public Health (CDPH). Your 
petition for rulemaking was received by CDPH on December 13, 2023 under 
Government Code section 11340.6. Pursuant to the requirements of Government Code 
section 11340.7, CDPH hereby responds to your petition. 
 
CDPH recognizes the public health concerns which may impact patients and providers 
relying on the services of Nurse Practitioners, Certified Nurse Midwives, Certified 
Registered Nurse Anesthetists, and other licensed independent practitioners. Pursuant 
to Government Code section 11340.7, the Department will set this petition for public 
hearing to further investigate this matter. CDPH welcomes the input of stakeholders 
during this hearing process. CDPH will schedule the hearing in a way that minimizes the 
risk of exposure to COVID-19 for CDPH staff and members of the public, and our office 
will contact you once the hearing date is scheduled. 
 
Under Government Code section 11340.7(d), any interested person has the right to 
obtain a copy of the petition submitted to the agency. A copy of the petition and this 
letter will be posted on the CDPH Office of Regulations website at the following: 
 

https://www.cdph.ca.gov/Programs/OLS/Pages/Petitions_for_Regulatory_Action.
aspx  
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In addition, interested persons may request a copy by contacting the Office of 
Regulations by email: regulations@cdph.ca.gov, by phone: (916) 558-1710, or by mail: 
California Department of Public Health, 1415 L Street, Suite 500, Sacramento, CA 
95814. 
 
If you have any questions, please reach me at Keith.VanWagner@cdph.ca.gov. Thank 
you. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
Keith E. Van Wagner 
Senior Assistant Chief Counsel and Privacy Officer 
Office of Legal Services 
 
cc: Sandra Bordi, sandrabordi@icloud.com 

Alison Trejo, atrejo@hollandparlette.com  
Kate Bowles, KBowles@hansonbridgett.com  
Melanie Rowe, mrowern@yahoo.com 

Dr. Tomás J. Aragón, Director, CDPH 
Maral Farsi, CDPH  
Susan Fanelli, CDPH  
Christine Siador, CDPH  
Cassie Dunham, CDPH  
Chelsea Driscoll, CDPH 
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